

## SAN LUIS OBISPO COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND BUILDING

VICTOR HOLANDA, AICP DIRECTOR

RECEIVED

FEB 2 4 2003

ED4

February 20, 2003

Mr. Jeffrey Emrick, PE, AIA EDA 1998 Santa Barbara Street San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Dear Mr. Emrick:

Thank you for your letter of January 31, 2003 regarding the Pierson Kelegian sites in the Creston/Las Pilitas area. From the site inspection, it is clear that sedimentation and erosion control methods installed after the first seasonal rains are now effectively limiting siltation into swales and water ways. However, on the hillsides where germination of seeded areas has not occurred due to lack of suitable growth medium, it is vital to develop and install a mechanical and/or vegetation plan to hold the native soils to the hillsides. This may include jute netting, spread and punched straw, laid sheeting or a combination of all or more solutions. We would like you to present us with a plan that addresses these problem areas at your earliest.

In regards to grading violations, I would like to clarify our conversation that while illegal grading was observed, namely two roads up steep hillsides, no violations were attributed to the current property owner, and consequently will not be pursued with administrative fines or legal actions through the courts. However, all existing cut roads must be addressed as to their stability and future use. Non agricultural roads must have "as-built" grading permits. Qualifying as-built agricultural roads may be reviewed by the Upper Salinas/Las Tablas Resource Conservation District using the County's alternate review process. It is strongly suggested that all roads that have no use or proposed use be abandoned and mitigated to prevent further erosion. As to the temporary access road, we concur with your solution to restore it to the original contours using existing or imported material of a type similar to the native soil composition.

Should you have further questions, please do not hesitate in contacting me.

Sincerely

ART TRINIDADE Chief Investigator Code Enforcement

Mike Ryan, 5th District Supervisor c.

COUNTY GOVERNMENT CENTER • SAN LUIS OBISPO •

CALIFORNIA 93408 • (805) 781-5600

EMAIL: planning@co.slo.ca.us

FAX: (805) 781-1242

WEBSITE: http://www.slocoplanbldg.com